HIGH POINT HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

GENERAL MEMEBERSHIP ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

July 30, 2002
The annual meeting of the High Point Homeowners Association was called to order at 6:00 pm.  Introductions of board members were made.  Present were:

Marie Sandgren

President 

Lisa Dykes


Secretary

Dale Taylor

Treasurer

Bob Bissey


Property Manager

Ren Gall


Property Manager

Mr. Bob Bissey and Mr. Gall conducted roll call and certification of proxies at the door. A total of 18 units were represented. Proof of notice was provided, as a quorum was not made. A motion was made and seconded to waive the reading of last years meeting minutes.  Copies of the minutes were available to the owners.

Ms. Sandgren gave the President’s report. She provided a breakdown of expenses for the Association for the year. $4,280.92 has been expended to general maintenance and repairs, $7,573.00 towards janitorial, $3,079.00 on landscaping, $1,997.00 on light maintenance and $335.00 for roof repairs. $1,360.00 has been spent on gutter repairs, $4,484.00 on snow removal, $1,375.00 for street sweeping and pothole repairs and $1,582.00 on sprinkler repairs. She noted this was not an exhaustive list of all the expenses but only the more notable ones.

The largest accomplishment of the year so far was that the Association purchased 6424 McNichols Ct. from foreclosure, made some interior improvements and sold it for an approximate $4,500.00 profit. For the rest of the year and into next year the two main projects are to paint the interior common area in the three Vail buildings and landscaping improvements on the west sides of the west buildings on Jonathon Ct.

Mr. Bissey continued with the finance report by stating the Associations total current assets through June were $43,581.44 with $40,540.48 in reserves. 

The next order of business was to vote for the one open Board position. However, because there wasn’t a quorum an official vote couldn’t be taken. Therefore, the Board opened the floor to any owner interested in serving as a Board member that the Board could consider appointing. Ms. Dykes stated she was interested in being re-appointed; no other owners expressed interest. Therefore, the Board appointed Ms. Dykes to fulfill the next three-year term.

Next, the Board and Mr. Bissey fielded various questions regarding maintenance on the property, landscaping, parking policies, water restrictions and the problem with people not picking up after their pets.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:15pm. An executive session was called to order at 7:20 p.m.  The officers were appointed as follows:

Name




Office




Term

Marie Sandgren



President




2004

Lisa Dykes



Secretary




2005

Dale Taylor



Treasurer




2003
Marie Sandgren





Bob Bissey

President


 



Property Manager
